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Week 10 Term 1                   www.corrimal-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

CORRIMAL PUBLIC SCHOOL 

A small school making a big difference ! 

THE CORRIMAL CONNECTION 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
Wow! How fast this term has flown. I have thoroughly enjoyed my first term at 
Corrimal Public School as Principal. Throughout this term I have met lots of 
students and parents and have felt very welcomed and supported by the entire 
community. It has been a busy term with lots of activities from carnivals to 
camp, Public Speaking, Teacher Professional Learning, sport, sport and more 
sport and the wonderful celebration of Harmony Day last week. As I have 
watched our school community come together, I realised that I am so lucky to 
have been provided with the opportunity to lead such incredible staff, students 
and parents. In the events we have conducted so far our volunteers have been 
outstanding and I wanted to say a special thank you. Wow, you are incredible 
and we are lucky to have you. I am extremely proud to be the leader of 
Corrimal PS and look forward to working with the community for a long time.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 

Our School Cross Country Day was not only a huge success, but a lot of fun! 
Congratulations to Mr Martin who convened the event and all teachers for 
supporting the day. A sincere thanks to our parents who came to support our 
students as they ran and even more-so the parents who assisted.  Well done to 
all of our students who challenged themselves on our difficult course. There 
were some wonderful performances, with many children achieving well 
beyond what they thought they could achieve! Well done to everyone 
involved!!  

Mr Phil, Karen Boyle, Helen Baldwin & Peta Faulks cooking up a storm for our 

Year 6 fundraiser. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

Week 10 

2/4/19 STEM Gala Day - stage 3 

3/4/19 Interrelate  
Session 1  - 6.00pm 
Session 2 -  7.15pm 

3/4/19 NSW PSSA Football Knockout 
Competition (Stage 3) 

5/4/19 Premiers Sporting Challenge  
Gala Day (Sport Captains) 

5/4/19 CANTEEN CLOSED 

5/4/19 School Banking 

Week 11 

9/4/19 –
10/4/19 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

11/4/19 Easter Hat Parade 
Lunch 12.15pm 
Parade 1.45pm 

12/4/19 CANTEEN CLOSED 

12/4/19 Last day of Term 1 

TERM 2 
Week 1 

 

29/4/19 SDD 

30/4/19 ALL STUDENTS RETURN 

PLEASE NOTE: These dates are subject to 

change. The school will endeavour to contact 

the community should this be the case. 
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HARMONY DAY 

What a fabulous day was had by all. Mrs Marks and the team were amazing to get everything organised for a smooth flow to 
the day, what a lucky principal am I to have such fabulous teachers. The students enjoyed all activities and it was lovely to see 
our leaders supporting our younger students throughout the day. The cooperation, care and collaboration observed made me 
super proud to be principal of Corrimal PS. Our volunteers who helped on the day deserve a special mention as they worked 
tirelessly to ensure every student participated in the cultural activities.  

They are: Jill Walker, Hera Ngarimu, Vesna Mrkovic, Andrey Subbotin, Alekdandra Kadak, Ani Short, Vesna Mrkovic, Debra 
Miller, Dr Glen Wheeler and Suman Maharaj. I hope I have you all and haven’t left anybody out, I apologise if I have done so. 

I would also really like to acknowledge Anantika (1/2 Marring) who performed an Indian dance and our students Hine(K 

Akama), Rora(1/2 Arinya), George(1/2 Arinya), Kahui (3/4 Omaroo), Mataahu (5/6 Tulang)and Bobbi(5/6 Birrung) who 

performed the Haka. These students were so brave and so proud to share their culture with the entire school, it was a special 

moment. 
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EASTER HAT PARADE  

It’s not long now for our much-anticipated annual Easter Hat Parade on Thursday 11th April. Students are encouraged to 

decorate a hat with a “Charlie and the Chocolate Factory” theme. We can't wait to see your creative flair! Our picnic lunch 

starts at 12:15 until 1:30pm. The students will then go back to their class to get ready for the Easter Hat Parade while you find a 

seat to view the extravaganza at 1:45pm. It will take place under the COLA. There will also be an Easter raffle drawn so be sure 

you get your tickets in!  

PARENT / TEACHER INTERVIEWS  

I acknowledge there was an error on the Parent / Teacher Interview note sent home recently and I wanted to clarify that 

interviews will occur on the afternoons of Tuesday 9th April and Wednesday 10th April. I am sorry for any confusion caused 

with the error. Staff are looking forward to discussing your child’s progress and working together to ensure the remainder of 

2019 is both happy and successful. Please make sure you are at your child’s class prior to your allocated time, as each interview 

will go for a maximum of 10 minutes. 

STAFF UPDATE 

As mentioned in the last newsletter we will be interviewing for a new Assistant Principal (AP), hopefully to begin in Term 2. This 

will depend on how long it takes for our Human Resources team to complete the paper work. I have given a great deal of 

thought as to which class the new Assistant Principal will teach, in discussion with the school leadership team. We believe 

there is an opportunity here to provide targeted intervention for our K-2 students by asking Mrs Giesijtis to take on an 

interventionist role for the rest of the year and work alongside Mrs Moore our Instructional Leader. Her experience and skills 

gained through Reading Recovery training and previous literacy professional learning, will be of great benefit to students who 

may require extra support. 

The new Assistant Principal will replace Mrs Giesijtis on 1/2 Marring. Mrs Giesijtis will work closely with the new AP in the first 

few weeks to ensure that a smooth handover and transition occurs for the students in 1/2 Marring. 

FAREWELL TO MRS BARNES 

A new chapter is opening for Mrs Barnes as she leaves Corrimal PS to start her new role as a mother. We have mixed feelings 

as the time is nearing as we don’t wish to lose such a wonderful teacher and staff member but we are also excited for her in 

growing her family. I have only known Mrs Barnes for nine weeks, as Principal of Corrimal PS, but I have observed a dedicated, 

enthusiastic teacher who is committed to her job and the students she teaches. On Friday we saw such commitment when she 

would not take her entitled Release from face-to-face time as she wanted to be in the classroom with the students due to 

being sick earlier in the week. 

So it is not goodbye to Mrs Barnes as I believe she will be back but it is congratulations, lots of love and well wishes for your 

new baby and see you back here soon. 

P&C MEETING  

Our next P&C meeting will be on Tuesday, 14th May in the library at 6pm. To enable parents who work a chance to attend, the 
P&C will run two evening meeting meetings this year. This meeting will be the first of the evening meetings. We hope to see 
you there. 

MOTHERS DAY BREAKFAST 

Our very popular Mother’s Day Breakfast will be held on Friday 10th May, 8am in the outdoor kitchen area. We would 

encourage all of our Mums/Grandmothers/Aunts to join us as we celebrate the great job you do. There will be more 

information to come. 

RESPECT              SAFETY         LEARNING 
PRINCES HIGHWAY, CORRIMAL  2518      P 4284 4231                          E Corrimal-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 



 

4 

Week 10 Term 1 

RESPECT              SAFETY         LEARNING 
PRINCES HIGHWAY, CORRIMAL  2518     P 4284 4231                            E Corrimal-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

SPEND FOR YOUR SCHOOL  

Lederer Corrimal (formerly known as Stockland Corrimal) will be conducting a community Spend For Your School campaign 
from 29th April 2019 to 14th June 2019. Customers who shop at Lederer Corrimal can allocate every dollar they spend as 
points towards their nominated school. The local school with the most points wins!  

The prizes for the winning schools are:  
$8,000 for 8 schools  
1st $3,000  
2nd $1,500  
3rd $1,000  
Then $500 X 5 runner ups: $2,500 

CREATIVE KIDS VOUCHER 

As a follow on from the Active Kids Voucher introduced last year, the NSW Government is now offering a Creative Kids 
Voucher. It has a value of up to $100 per calendar year for each student aged four and a half years to 18 years who is enrolled 
in school. To be eligible, the child needs to have a current Medicare card. The voucher can be used with a registered activity for 
participation and tuition expenses related to creative arts, speech, drama, dance, digital design, coding and music lessons. For 
further information, please visit bit.ly/creative-kids-rebate 

NAPLAN 

Students in Year 3 and Year 5 have been participating in practice tests to trial the NAPLAN online platform. A fact sheet 

explaining more about the NAPLAN Online test is provided in the following link: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/student-assessment/naplan-online/media/documents/NAPLAN-Online-

fact-sheet-for-parents-and-carers.pdf 

Parents and carers can become familiar with NAPLAN Online by completing the demonstration tests available in the following 

link: 

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site 

SPOTLIGHT ON STUDENT WORK 

A big shout out to Archie, in Year 5, who has successfully gained entry to the Academically Gifted (AG) class this year. This is a 

wonderful achievement. 

                          Kindergarten writers 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/student-assessment/naplan-online/media/documents/NAPLAN-Online-fact-sheet-for-parents-and-carers.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/student-assessment/naplan-online/media/documents/NAPLAN-Online-fact-sheet-for-parents-and-carers.pdf
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
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HOW WAS YOUR DAY  

Sometimes when your child comes home and you ask them about their day they don’t have much say. It is hard at times to find 
out what has been happening for your child at school so I’ve included some questions that may help you get more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Karen Vincenzini 
Principal 

Week 10 Term 1 
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 LIBRARY NEWS 
PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 

The NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge (PRC) is now open for 2019. K-2 students will be listening to and reading their 30 books 
from the PRC list during their library lessons and I will enter the books online for their student records. Years 3-6 students need 
to read 20 books (15 from the PRC list and 5 free choice). Students can see me for a reading log to record their books or they 
can enter the books online on the Premier’s Reading Challenge website using their student portal username and password. This 
is the same as the one the students use for the computer network at school. The list of books that can be read can be found on 
the PRC website. There is a link to the PRC website on each student portal page or on http://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc. 
Student reading records must be completed by 30th August 2019. Students who complete the PRC Challenge will receive a PRC 
certificate with their name on it. 

Mrs Scard  
Teacher/Librarian 

INTERNATIONAL COMPETITIONS AND ASSESSMENTS FOR SCHOOLS (ICAS) 

This year our school will be entering the International Competitions and Assessments for Schools (ICAS) which, will be held in 
September during Term 3. There will be more information on ICAS Assessments at the commencement of Term 3. For online 
information visit www.unsw.global/icas 

Jennifer Holland 
ICAS Coordinator 

CORRIMAL PUBLIC SCHOOL SPORTING NEWS FROM MR MARTIN 

Well done to all students who participated in our school cross country carnival on Thursday 28th March. Lots of fun was had 
and all students gave it their best effort. Students who finished in the top 6 in the girls and boys 8/9, 10, 11 and 12 years age 
groups will be representing the school at district cross country trials on Thursday 2nd May. Congratulations to Nikita  who was 
selected in the girls District Netball side to trial for the Zone Netball team on Wednesday 10th April, 2019. A further 
congratulation to Keisha who was selected in the girls South Illawarra Cricket team who will play in a 4 day carnival in 
November.  

District Netball (Wednesday 10th April, 2019) 
Nikita  

South Illawarra Cricket Team 
Keisha  

Troy Martin  
Sports Coordinator 

RESPECT              SAFETY         LEARNING 
PRINCES HIGHWAY, CORRIMAL  2518     P 4284 4231                            E Corrimal-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Week 10 Term 1 



 

7 

FROM THE  OFFICE 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Here is a  friendly reminder of what we have coming up/what is due in for the last two weeks of Term 1: 

2/4/19  STEM Gala Day (Stage 3) 

3/4/19  NSW PSSA Football Knockout Competition (Stage 3) 

3/4/19  Interrelate Information Sessions  (Years 3-6)           

5/4/19  Premiers Sporting Challenge Gala Day  (Sport Captains only)            

9/4/19  Parent Teacher Interviews   

9/4/19  Easter Raffle Donations 

10/4/19 Parent Teacher Interviews 

10/4/19 Volunteers needed for Easter Raffle Prize wrapping  9am - 11am    

10/4/19 P&C picnic lunch orders  - no later than the morning of 

11/4/19 Easter Raffle Tickets - no later than the morning of 

ASAP  Cataract Camp (Stage 3) - Please pay any outstanding amounts before the end of Term 1                                              

ASAP  Yr 6 T Shirts - Please pay any outstanding amounts before the end of Term 1     

ASAP  Tell them from me survey - only hand in if you do not want your child to participate                         

Please remember that spare notes are kept in the office foyer if needed.  

It is important to have any permission notes and payments handed in by the due date to ensure the smooth running of 
our school related activities. 

If you require any financial assistance please do not hesitate to see us at the office, we are always most happy to help. 

Thank you 

Mrs Griffiths, Mrs Walder and Mrs Davidson 
School Administrative Staff  

Week 10 Term 1 
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K Cooinda K Akama K/1 Dulili 1/2 Arinya 

* Taua & Archie *Isabel & Leo  * Mareeka & Will * Larni  & George 

* Ace & Leah * Tristan & Hine * Noah & Olivia * Bryson & Ezaiah 

1/2 Illuka 1/2 Marring 3/4 Omaroo 3/4 Euroa 

*Amirah & James * Isla & Lewis * Mason & Arihant * Ejay & Oscar 

* Shayne & Sophia * Rhys & Anantika * Kahui & Josephine * Alleira & Aaliyah V 

5/6 Tulang 5/6 Birrung   

* Mataahu &     

Amber 

*  Teagan & Kiah    

* Lucy & Kaylee * Cienna & Emily   

Merit 

Awards For 

Week 8 & 9  
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ASSEMBLY ITEMS 

  WEEK 11 - NO ASSEMBLY THIS WEEK DUE TO 

EASTER HAT PARADE 

 

TERM 2 – WEEK 1 - ANZAC DAY CEREMONY 

STUDENT BANKING  WILL RESUME THE 

FIRST WEEK OF TERM 2 

CANTEEN  
ROSTER 

DATE PARENT HELPERS 

TUESDAY  

2/04/19 

CLOSED 

WEDNESDAY 

3/04/19 

JAN & KAYLENE 

 

THURSDAY 

4/04/19 

JANE  & MARGOT 

FRIDAY  

5/04/19 

CLOSED 

MONDAY 

8/04/19 

JANECE  & LYN 

TUESDAY 

9/04/19  

CLOSED 

WEDNESDAY 

10/04/19 

FAWN  & NEEDS  

FILLING 

THURSDAY 

11/04/19 

KAYLENE & NEEDS  

FILLING 

FRIDAY  

12/04/19 

CLOSED 

VALUES TOKENS 

In Week 9 students achieved  1293 tokens!  

This has taken our whole school tally to 3887.  

Congratulations to the following classes for gaining the 

most “Values Tokens” in  

Week 9 

1st: K /1 DULILI  

2nd:  K COOINDA 

3rd:  1/2 ARINYA 

VALUES FOCUS 

Teachers are looking for students who are 

FOLLOW ALL TEACHER INSTRUCTIONS 

CONGRATULATIONS TULANG    

FOR BEING THE BEST CLASS OF  

WEEKS 9 ASSEMBLY 

BONUS VALUES TOKEN DRAW 

Congratulations Bethany who is our 
most recent winner. 

 

Week 10 Term 1 
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CANTEEN CLOSURES 

The canteen will be CLOSED on Friday 

5th  &  Friday 12th of April. 

Please ensure that your child/children’s 

lunches are packed on these days. 
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 CORRIMAL PUBLIC SCHOOL 

P&C NEWS 

 

MOTHERS DAY STALL 

FRIDAY 10TH MAY 

Term 2 seems like a long way away 

but it will be here before we know it.  

In the second week of Term 2 the P&C 

holds one of its favourite events, our 

annual Mother’s Day Stall.  Prepara-

tions for it are already underway and 

we are accepting donations for the 

stall now.   

Generally the children like to buy a 

couple of presents each, if not more, 

at our stalls so to make sure we have 

enough gifts for every child in all 10 

classes we are asking all families at 

the school to donate 2-3 inexpensive 

items-new or handmade.  No idea 

what to donate??  Why not use our 

year specific list below for some ideas: 

 Kindy - Chocolates, flavoured teas 

or coffee pods, pack of flower 

seeds 

 Year 1 – Pens & little note pads or 

shopping lists pads, special soaps 

 Year 2 – keyrings , small cosmetic 

items like nail files or polish, hand 

lotions 

 Year 3 – Scarves, other station-

ary, reusable eco bags 

 Year 4 – Candles, small photo 

frames 

 Year 5 – Mugs, slippers, face 

towels 

 Year 6 – Small potted plants, 

gardening tools, cookbooks 

Please send in your donations to the 

school office no later than Wed 8th 

May. 

SHARE IN THE FUN: Parent volun-

teers (at least 6 would be nice) are 

needed to help sort and wrap gifts 

the morning of Wednesday 8th May 

in the library at 9am. If you have a 

younger child with you, they are 

welcome to come. We also need at 

least 6 parent helpers on the day 

(Friday 10th May from 9-11am) to 

help sell in the school hall. It is al-

ways great fun to see the children’s 

smiling faces as they pick and 

choose their gifts. If you would like 

to lend a hand, whether you are a 

mum, dad, aunt , uncle or grandpar-

ent please see Lenora or Helen B or 

email 

 cpsnsw.pandc@gmail.com 
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Easter is upon is once again and the 

P&C are running their annual Easter 

Raffle. 

The draw will take place during the 

school’s Easter Hat Parade on: 

Thursday 11th April 2019 

Tickets are $1 each. 

Tickets have already gone out to the 

students. 

Please return all ticket books and un-

sold tickets to the office by the morn-

ing of Wednesday, the day prior to 

the Parade. 

We are looking for donations of any 

Easter products. A basket for this pur-

pose will be left at the office. 

As part of the Easter Hat Parade, 

parents and carers are invited to a 

picnic lunch from 12.15pm till 

1.30pm. 

To make the day easier for you, the 

P&C will be offering food platters for 

sale. A platter will consist of a one 

sandwich, fruit salad and a baked 

treat per person at a cost of $5 per 

head. 

Platters must be pre-purchased be-

fore that day. Please have all orders 

to the office by the morning of 

Wednesday 10th April. 

All money raised on the day will go 

towards Stage 2 of the children’s 

playground. Your support is greatly 

appreciated. 

A copy of the order form is on the 

following page. 

CORRIMAL PUBLIC SCHOOL 

P&C NEWS 

EASTER HAT PARADE 

FOOD PLATTERS 
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We need at least three new volunteers to be able to provide ethics classes for everyone who wants them for their child. 

We currently have large classes in year groups K-2. It would be great to be able to split these groups into smaller classes 

to give the students a better quality of discussion.  

Ethics classes are run on Wednesdays from 12:45pm – 1:30pm.  

Ethics classes include scenarios, poems and stories, group work and activities to encourage the children to think about 

what they should do in different situations, about how circumstances might make a difference and about the conse-

quences of their actions.  

Ethics classes can be taught by parents, carers, grandparents, other relatives or members of the community. Lessons are 

fully scripted and training is provided. 

If you would like to consider volunteering for Primary Ethics, or know someone who might be interested, please apply 
online at www.primaryethics.com.au/volunteer or contact Suman Maharaj ethics.corrimal@gmail.com  

http://www.primaryethics.com.au/volunteer
mailto:ethics.corrimal@gmail.com
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Ethics (Special Education in Ethics) & Scripture (Special Religious Education) are 
both available as a choice for your child as a student at Corrimal Public School. 

These classes are offered to children from Kindergarten to year 6 & are held on a 
Wednesday afternoon. Both SEE & SRE are run by volunteers that are trained by their 
respective providers. 

You can find out what is taught in the classroom, find out how you can help & other 
information on the school website under the "Learning at Our School" tab.  

Any further queries for 

Ethics - visit primaryethics.com.au or contact Suman A Maharaj at 
ethics.corrimal@gmail.com 
 
Scripture - visit whysre.com.au or contact Corrimal Anglican on 4284  4113 

mailto:ethics.corrimal@gmail.com
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